
 

Breeding Shed Requirements 

*Please note that we do not require breeding shed forms, but we do ask that you 
follow the requirements below and please submit a mare nomination form prior to 
arrival. 

✓ All Mares must have a current Mare Nomination Sheet on file with the office 
before the mare will be booked.  

✓ All Mares must have proper identification when being presented for breeding 
(halter or neck strap with name). Without proper identification and paperwork, 
the mare will not be bred.  

✓ All Mares must be vaccinated for Equine Herpes Virus Type-1 (i.e. Rhinomune, 
Pneumabort-K, etc.) from 7-90 days before breeding. A statement from your 
veterinarian must accompany the mare to the breeding shed.  

✓ Domestic Foaling Mares require no additional tests for first cover.  

✓ Barren and Mares Not Bred Last Year must provide a negative aerobic (regular) 
uterine culture dated within 30 days prior to cover.  

✓ Maiden Mares must provide a negative aerobic (regular) uterine culture dated 
within 30 days prior to cover; and must be jumped before coming to the 
breeding shed.  

✓ All Returning Mares for a third breeding (exclusive of doubles) will be required 
to provide a negative uterine culture taken after the second breeding.  

✓ Imported Foaling and Barren Mares please contact the State Veterinarian’s 
Office in Indianapolis, Indiana regarding the proper procedures and acquisition 
of the Quarantine Releases for the current breeding season. A copy of the 
Release must accompany the mare on her first trip to the breeding shed.  

✓ Imported Maiden Mares must comply with the current USDA and Indiana 
Department of Agriculture regulations; and must be jumped before coming to 
the breeding shed.  

✓ Please note that all Mares coming to the breeding shed must be vaccinated 

for Equine Herpes Virus Type- 1 (ie. Rhinomune, Pneumabort-K, etc.) from 

7-90 days before breeding.A statement from your veterinarian to this effect 
must be furnished by the farm and accompany the mare to the breeding shed. 



 

Please contact Swifty Farms if you have any further 
questions. Thank you for your cooperation with this 

requirement. 
*Please note Swifty Farms complies with the current regulations set forth by the 
USDA and the Indiana Department of Agriculture regarding CEM/EVA Requirements. 
All Stallions have been vaccinated against EVA for the current breeding season


